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Step  
Made direct amends to such 
people wherever possible,     

except when to do so would       
injure them or others. 

    
Tradition 

A.A. as such, ought never be 
organized; but we may create 
service boards or committees 
directly responsible to those 

they serve. 
 
 

Concept 
Good service leadership at all 
levels is indispensable for our 
future functioning and safety. 
Primary world service leader-
ship, once exercised by the 

founders, must necessarily be 
assumed by the trustees. 

 

Justice 
Made direct amends to such people  

wherever possible, except when to do 
so would injure them or others. 

 
Inland Empire Central Office 

P.O. Box 189 
897 Via Lata Suite A 

Colton, CA 92324 
(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 

 
Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 

  9 AM to 1 PM, Sat.  
909-825-4700 

 
*We are now back to our normal 

hours and are Covid19           
compliant* 

 
Website:www.aainlandempire.org 

 
Email:  aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

 
Intergroup Meeting             

1st Wednesday of the month, 7:00 PM 
670 Carreon, Colton  

 
Board of Directors Meeting 

3rd Thursday of the month 
7:00 PM 

 
General Service, 

District 8 GSR 
3rd Wednesday of the month 

6:00 PM GSR School 
7:00 PM Meeting 

5770 Arlington, Riverside 
 

District 11 GSR 
Meets with District 8 

 
District 14 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month 
6:00 PM GSR School 

7:00 PM Meeting 
Church of the Good Shepherd 

308 E. Acacia, Hemet 
 

 District 17 GSR 
1st Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 

 41735 Winchester #C 
Temecula  

 
Hospitals & Institutions 

3rd Sunday of the month, 3:00 PM 
Redlands Unity Club  

1307 Brookside, Redlands 
Area 9 

Msca09aa.org 
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September 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 337 

12 Step Calls                                                                 17 

Other Calls 11 
Visitors 232 
TOTAL: 597 

  

Web Site  
Visitors 34257 
Countries 31 

Subscribers 782 

  

TOTAL: 36240 

September Newsletter 2020 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

Central Intergroup Office of the  
Inland Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Duke W. 
Vice Chairman: Rich G. 

 
 Treasurer: Tim D. 
Secretary: Diane L. 

 
Members At Large 

Jay L. 
Elizabeth E. 

Dan D. 
 
 

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V. 
Office Manager: Carolyn V. 

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

In Loving Memory  
 

Cactus Pete, Jim T., Joanna W. 

Take a Look at This 
 

Events coming up! 
 

The website is available to anyone. To be 
able to donate. 

aainlandempire.org 
You can donate through PayPal! 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The office will be closed Sept. 7,  Labor Day 
 

 
 
 

Faithfully Yours in Service, 
The Board Members 

The Inland Empire Newsletter 
Editorial Policy 

 

The Inland Empire Newsletter is a monthly newsletter of the  
Inland Empire Central Office of Alcoholics Anonymous. 
 

It is about, by and for members of AA  Fellowship. 
 

Opinions expressed herein are not to be attributed to the AA 
organization as a whole,  nor does publication of information 
imply any endorsement by either AA or the Inland Empire  
Central Office. Quotations and artwork from the AA books 
or pamphlets are printed with permission from A.A. World 
Services Inc. or the AA Grapevine Inc. 
 

Contributions from the AA members are encouraged and 
welcomed!  These will be printed as space permits. Submis-
sions must be typed or neatly handwritten and signed (your 
name and last initial only will be published unless using  
“ Anonymous” when requested with signature.) 
 

The Inland Empire  Newsletter conforms, at all times, to the 
Guidelines set forth by A.A. World Service as outlined in 
pamphlet GSO Service F-29 “ Conference -Approved Litera-
ture” (available at Central Office). 
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Richard C. 40 

Tammy C. 24 

Hector G. 17 

John K. 32 

Johnny M. 54 

C.J.K. 31 

Kirk N.  39 

Ferne K. 40 

Lorita S. 11 
  

  

  
  

  

September Newsletter 2020 

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club. 
Please submit all of your events and letters to us. We would love to put them in the newsletter! 
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 Mike B., Tim M., Chris S., Patti M., Cheryl D.,  Lisa H. 

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
 

Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the past month: 
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September Newsletter 2020 

Please check the website (www.aainlandempire.org) for any changes  
After the newsletter was printed. 
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September, Newsletter 2020 
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September, Newsletter 2020 
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September, Newsletter 2020 
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September, Newsletter 2020 
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September Newsletter 2020 

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITY YTD COMPARISON 
July 2020 
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September Newsletter 2020 

101 out of approximately 1100 groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland empire 

Group Donations July 2020 
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Inland Empire Newsletter 

Donation Form 
 

Name:   ____________________________________________ 
 
 

Address: _____________________________________________ 
 
 

City:        ____________________________________________ 
 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 
 

Phone:     __________________________________ 
 

BUCK-A-MONTH 

Please mail the Form with your 
monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00 a month  to  
 

Inland Empire Central Office  
P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca. 92324 
 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  
e-mail 

                   box each month 


